
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 17, 2021 

Dear Parishioners,   
 This weekend we celebrate the 29th Sunday in this Ordinary time.  We 
have only five weekends left before we enter the season of Advent.  This is hard 
to believe but our calendar speaks for itself. 
 As we close out this season, we hear from a cast of characters who ask  
Jesus a variety of questions.  These are the same questions that sometimes we 
ponder and reflect upon.  Last week, the young man asked, “what must I do to  
enter eternal life?”  A legitimate question and it seems to reflect upon us even 
more so as we age more and more.  Today’s question involves the sons of Zebe-
dee who asked Jesus to do for them whatever they ask of Jesus.  This is sort of an 
open ended question but it is a question that I know that I have asked of Jesus in 
my life.  Jesus, do this for me, or do that for me.  Whether it is in prayer or just 
some type of reflection, yes, we want Jesus to do for us whatever we might ask.  
For these sons of Zebedee, they envisioned Jesus as He brings forth His kingdom 
and they wanted to have an important position in that kingdom, namely, to sit at 
His right and His left in that kingdom to come.  With that question, now we find 
Jesus in His teaching position.  He points out positions in the kingdom is not for 
Him to assign.  Then He tells them ‘whoever wishes to be great among you will 
be your servant; whoever wishes to be first among you will be the slave of all. For 
the Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and give His life as a ran-
som for many.”  Jesus turns the world of the sons of Zebedee completely upside 
down.  A simple question forced them to realize a total transformation in their 
thinking about importance and the kingdom of God.  The same teaching also    
applies to us two thousand years later.   
 We want to welcome our students from QND who are present with us to 
celebrate this Saturday evening Mass as they get ready for their annual homecom-
ing dance.  I pray that God keeps them all safe and that His Spirit is given to them 
to help them make wise and prudent choices.  May God watch over them and keep 
them from all harm. 
 As we look ahead, I ask you to reserve Wednesday, November 10th, in 
your calendars.  November 10th is the anniversary of the death of Martha Jane 
Tolton, the mother of Venerable Augustus Tolton.  Because this is her anniver-
sary, I thought there would be no greater day to bless our Tolton statue and new 
garden and then to bless and dedicate our plaques in his honor.  And so after our 
8:30 a.m. Mass, I will invite our grade school students along with any and all pa-
rishioners to come out and celebrate this special day.  As we remember Martha 
Jane, so we remember her son Augustus and ask God for that miracle needed to 
move this canonization process forward.  So come and join us for this blessing 
and dedication.  Again, it will be after the 8:30 a.m. Mass on Wednesday, Novem-
ber 10th.  In case of rain and inclement weather, we will postpone it for another 
time.   
 Our Mass of Remembrance for those parishioners who have died this past 
year will be on Saturday, November 6th, at the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  This will include 
all those parishioners who died this past year.  May they rest in peace. 

Next Meeting       
 

Bonfire at Nick Venvertloh’s 
October 17th 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at  
1032 South 43rd St.  

  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome. 

F 

U 
N 
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Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

October 24, 2021 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:30-8:00 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
October 18-24, 2021 

 

18. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Orville Lubbe 
19. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Richard Lauer 
20. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Don Christ 
21. Thursday  8:30 a.m. 
   Dorothy Olps 
22. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Pat Ellerbrock 
23. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Jim Musolino 
23. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Jessie Rittof 
24. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Rita Terford 
24. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
24. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
  Catherine Johnson 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday & Thursday 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 



2 

Week of October 17, 2021 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

WHAT IS HAPPENING THIS 
WEEK? 

 

Mon, Oct. 18:  School Adviso-
ry Board Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
 
Tues. Oct. 19:   
 
Wed. Oct. 20: 8:30 Children’s 
Mass—grades K,3,5,6 attend. 
 
Thurs. Oct. 21: 8:30 Chil-
dren’s Mass  - grades 1,2 4,7 
& 8 attend;  GSA Meeting at 
10:00 in Conference room; 
5th Grade Halloween Party at 
QND—weather pending—6:30 
p.m. 
 
Fri., Oct. 22:   

Pro Life Vigil at Springfield, IL Planned Parenthood 
   Blessed Sacrament’s Pro-Life committee is inviting fellow 
parishes to join us and others in the community to partici-
pate on Thursday, October 21, 2021 in a peaceful prayerful 
vigil at the abortion clinic in Springfield, IL, between the 
hours of 8:30 am to 2:30 pm when abortions are being per-
formed.     Prayerfully consider joining us!  Call Kathy Xamis 
at 217-257-7346, Chris Wiemelt at 217-440-5675 or 
Blessed Sacrament parish office at 217-222-2759 for more 
information and to sign-up for a time slot so travel may be 
coordinated.  If you are unable to participate in the vigil, 
please pray for an end to abortion.  
 

Blessed Sacrament - Theology on Tap 
   Are you hungry to learn more? Theology on Tap is an    
opportunity for adults of various faith traditions to dive 
deeper into the truths of their faith within the context of fun 
and fellowship! Dr. Daniel Strudwick, Quincy University   
Professor, will be discussing the theological significance of 
angels. Theology on Tap begins at 6:30 PM on October 26 
at the Quincy Brewing Co. The first 50 participants will    
receive a free drink. We look forward to you joining us! To 
get involved or if you have questions, please contact Ginny 
Steinkamp at faithformation@blessedscs.org 
 

Blessed Sacrament - Martyr Party 
   Join us at Blessed Sacrament in the Gathering Space for 
our Martyr Party on October 29 at 7:30 PM. Students are 
invited to dress up as their favorite martyr. We will hear a 
talk on the Catholic origins of Halloween, play games, and 
share some delicious treats. This event is primarily for 6th, 
7th, and 8th graders, but siblings are welcome to join in on 
the fun! Please RSVP at Blessed Sacrament's Facebook 
Page so that we can have the right amount of snacks. 

Baptism 
   Joseph Patrick Lawless, son of Matthew & Jennifer 
(McGlothlin) Lawless, was made a child of God through the re-
ception of the sacrament of Baptism on Sunday, October 10, 
2021. 
 

Chaddock Hats and Gloves Collection 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry will be collecting hats and 
gloves. Items are needed for both boys and girls ages 5-20.  
Please take a tag from the table in the Narthex. Items can be 
placed in the box in the Narthex November 6-7. Thank you for 
being a good neighbor to the residents at Chaddock. 

 

Haiti Sister Parish Update 
   Father Delix Michel plans to visit Quincy the weekend of Octo-
ber 22-25. During this time the committee will meet with him 
for an update on his parish. 
   As an expression of our ongoing sister parish relationship, the 
committee will have a Christmas banner in the narthex on Octo-
ber 23-24 for everyone to sign. Please take a moment to do so 
either before or after Mass. Father Michel will then take the 
banner back with him. 
   Finally, please remember Father Michel and his sister, Keslita 
Jean-Louis in your prayers. She passed away in September. 
 

QND Extravaganza 2021 
Friday, November 19, 2021, Doors Open: 6:00 p.m., Dinner 
Begins: 7:00 p.m. The Ambiance 5225 Kochs Lane.  
Ticket price per person is $65 and includes: 
· Bid number for online silent auctions. 
· Beer, wine, soda and buffet dinner. 
Online Bidding for Silent Auction Items: Bidding starts on Wed., 
November 17th at 5:00 p.m. Fun, Unique and One-Of-A-Kind 
Live Auction Items the Night of the Event. Grand Prize Raffle: 
$3,000 Cash or $4,000 Tuition Credit to QND or an area Catho-
lic Grade school. Raffle Tickets Sold Separately. Purchase event 
tickets at quincynotredame.ejoinme.org/extravaganza2021 
Purchase raffle tickets online or at the Gene Grawe Fund Office 
located in St. Peter Church. 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner   
~Natalie Meyer ~Lucy Miller   
~Rose Hockgraver ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Mike Creek                  
~Sharon Zehnle    ~Alden Shipp  ~Lorna Shade 
~Steve Sinnock ~Jim Steinkamp  ~Steve Hull     
~Theresa Althoff  ~Ted Kemner                ~Julia Maas 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Jack Terford  ~Amy Seibert 
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Anonymous  
~Virginia Berhorst ~Florence M. Smith  ~Al Mitten 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal  ~Larry Phillips             
~Bill & Patty Adams ~Cal Noelke  ~Avery Cowick  
~Donna Berhorst ~Bryce Shank  ~Lucille Lippa 
~Gavin Springsteen ~Joe Sanders 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

MENU 
Monday: Frito pie, corn 
cobette, mixed fruit, warm 
muffin. 
Tuesday: Baked mac & 
cheese with ham, green 
beans, fruited jello, bread 
stick. 

Wednesday: Cheese pizza, 
romaine salad, frozen fruit 
cup, cookie. 
Thursday: Chicken noodle 
soup, cheese & crackers, veg-
gie boat/dip, pineapple tid-
bits, lemon cookie. 
Friday: Egg/cheese/sausage 
biscuit, tator tots, yogurt fruit 
cup, side kick.  

Rest in Peace 
 

May the souls of  
 

Karl Holtmeyer  
and Jersey Dietrich 

  sing praises with the Angels in Heaven forever. 

 

 
 
 

 
QND ROAD SHOW TRAVELS TO ST. PETER SCHOOL 

 
 

SUBSITTUTE TEACHERS and TEACHER AIDES NEEDED 
PLEASE CONSIDER ASSISTING US 

     St. Peter School is in need of substitute teachers as well as teacher aide  
substitutes.  If you are interested in subbing, please contact Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh or Mrs. 
Chris Reichert at 217-223-1120.  
     Requirements to sub as a teacher include having either a bachelor’s or an associate’s 
degree, completing fingerprinting, a background check and Protecting God’s Children train-
ing. Teacher aides do not need a degree to be a substitute.  

 

8th Grade Science  
Students  

learn the difference 
between physical and  

chemical changes  
using  chalk and   

vinegar! 

mailto:faithformation@blessedscs.org
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. October 18:  Confirmation Meeting 6:30 p.m.,  

       Church 
 

Tues. October 19:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 

  RCIA 7:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 
 

Wed. October 20:  PSR 6:15 p.m., School  
  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
   

Thurs. October 21:  Cribbage 1:00 p.m., Martha Jane Rm 
 

Fri. October 22:   
 

Sat. October 23:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. October 24: Saints Alive 6:30 p.m., Gym 
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Fr. Leo’s column continued…. 

 

 Each of you should have received in the mail 
your renewal forms for our stewardship renewal for this 
year.  I ask you first to look over the many ministries. 
For the past several weeks, we have tried to highlight 
differing ministries that are available.  Second, after 
looking over the ministries as well as the time and treas-
ures portion, I ask you to take it to prayer.  Allow God 
to speak to you and ask Him to help you to discern your 
return to Him of the blessings that He has given to you.  
Then after prayerful consideration, I ask you to return 
the forms to us.  I truly appreciate your stewardship in 
this parish family and I am forever thankful for you.  
Next weekend, we will begin our stewardship renewal 
with a speaker on how well we have done over this past 
year.  May God continue to bless all of your with His 
grace and gifts, especially that gift of eternal life.   
 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  Two men were 
chatting in the living room while their wives were in the 
kitchen.  One of the men was telling the other about the 
wonderful restaurant he and his wife had visited a few 
days earlier. 
 “Wow, sounds great!  What was the name of it?” 

 “Hmm, what was it?  Dear me, I’m having a 
hard time remembering.  Oh, what’s that flower with 
the pink blossom and thorns on the stem?” 

 “You mean a rose?” 

 “Yeah, that’s it.”  Then looking over his shoul-
ders he shouted, “Hey, Rose, what’s the name of that 
restaurant we went to the other night?” 

 
 

 

  

 
—Mass Servers— 

 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

World Mission:  $195.00 
 
 
 
  

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

 
Collected $783.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 October 10 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $913.60 $12,402.67 

Regular Collections $20,424.42 $373,305.31 

Annual School Fund  $3,285.00 $103,928.60 

Holy Days $280.00 $2,392.00 

Totals $24,903.02 $492,028.58 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $480,000.00 

Difference ($7,096.98) $12,028.58  

Parish in Action 

MINISTRY SPOTLIGHT: 

 Workout Group 
• 50 minute workout classes taught by Jill Tracy in the school gym or 

outside, weather permitting. 
• Classes are held Tuesday and Thursday at 6am and Saturday at 8am. 
• Workouts vary and combine a variety of cardio and strength training 

exercises using light weights, body weight, resistant bands and sliders. 
• All fitness levels are encouraged to attend. 
• No sign up is required. Just bring a yoga mat and water bottle. 

Want to workout with this fun group? 

   Contact:  Visit the St. Peter Workout Group Facebook page  
 or contact Jill Tracy, 217-257-2460. 

All Souls Day Remembrance 
 

    For those that use electronic tithing, please use this form.  Please return in the collection by October 24th. You 
can also email this information to church@cospq.org.  

Please Print 
 

 

 

From: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of:_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

      October, 2021 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
     World Mission Sunday - the annual, worldwide Eucharistic celebration for the Missions of the Church - will be on October 24 
this year. World Mission Sunday joins all Catholics of the world into one community of faith. At Mass that Sunday, we recommit 
ourselves to our common vocation, through Baptism to be missionaries, through prayer, participation in the Eucharist, and by 
giving generously to the collection for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith. 
     Pope Francis's message for World Mission Sunday this year reflects on the theme: "We cannot but speak about what we have 
seen and heard" (Acts 4:20). He reminds us that, "as Christians, we cannot keep the Lord to ourselves," as we "recall with grati-
tude all those men and women who by their testimony of life help us to renew our baptismal commitment to be generous and 
joyful apostles of the Gospel." 
     On World Mission Sunday, we join our Holy Father in supporting his missions. As we pray and respond here at home, we share 
in those celebrations taking place in every parish and school throughout the world. Together, through our prayers and financial 
support, we bring the Lord's mercy and concrete help to the most vulnerable communities in the Pope's missions. 
     In a world where so many things divide us, World Mission Sunday rejoices in our unity as missionaries by our Baptism, as it 
offers each one of us an opportunity to support the life-giving presence of the Church among the poor and marginalized in more 
than 1,111 mission dioceses. 

      Sincerely yours in Christ,  
      Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki 
      Bishop of Springfield in Illinois 


